TOWN OF BAILEY PUBLIC HEARING

The Bailey Town Board held a Public Hearing in the Bailey Town Hall on November 21, 2016 at 7:00pm on the Sub-division ordinance.

The following members of the Bailey Town Board were present: Mayor Timothy Johnson; Commissioners Shelley Carroll, Howard Wescott, Troy Conner, Allen Daniels and Jerry Bissette.

Called the meeting to order:

Mayor Johnson called the Public Hearing to order and welcomed the following guests; Cecil & Janet Hawley, Stuart Bass, Richard Collura, Vince Sievert, Joe Burnette, Susan & Mack Ward, John Ennis, Dean Holmes, Ervin & Nichole Powell and daughter.

Public Hearing:

Mayor Johnson asked if anyone would like to provide information for or against the sub-division ordinance. Stuart Bass with the COG (Upper Plain Council of Government) stated that he was contracted by the town to work with the Planning Board on developing a sub-division ordinance. He said that the work began in March and there were 4 or 5 sessions before the ordinance was completed. He said that the Planning Board has reviewed and recommended the ordinance for approval. Mayor Johnson asked if the board has any questions for Mr. Bass. With no further comments the Public Hearing was closed.

Canal Brown